





dugan production corp.

June 16,2014

Mr. Richard Ezeanyim, Bureau Chief
Engine ng & Geologic Services

New Mexico Qil Conservation Division
1220 S¢ th St. Francis Drive

Santa Fe, NM 87505

Re: ugan Production's Off-Lease Measurement Application
:deral B Com No. 91
API No. 30-045-35232
Basin Fruitland Coal
Unit K, Section31, T-30N, R-11W
San Juan County, NM

Dear Mr. Ezeanyim,

I am writing as Dugan's Land Manager to verify that the subject well is currently being drilled and upon
completion in the Basin Fruitland Coal pool will have a west half spacing unit which will include two
Federal leases (NM-019411 & NM-0175788), plus one Fee lease. All three leases will be communitized
by Communitization Agreement NMINM110404 which will produce a common ownership for the
subject well. Since only production from the Federal B Com No. 91 will be measured at the proposed
off-lease sales meter, there will not be any commingling of dissimilar interests and thus there is no notice
requirement.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Roe or me at 505-325-1821.

Thank you for your attention to Dugan's application.

Sincerely,
/@rf/a; S
Kurt Fagrelius

Vice President Land & Exploration
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